 Los Medanos College

Minutes of the Academic Senate
Date: Monday, February 25, 2013                                                       
 Time: 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.                                                                                  Location: CC3-365
Members Present:
Scott Cabral, Estelle Davi, Louie Giambattista, Erich Holtmann, Laurie Huffman, Mark Lewis , Joe Meyer , Michael Norris, Christine Park, Sophia Ramirez, Ginny Richards, Alex Sterling, Rebecca Talley and Janice Townsend. 

Members Absent:        
Theodora Adkins, Lori Biles, Lydia Macy, Cindy McGrath and Dave Zimny

Guests:                             Peter Costanza, Kevin Horan and Mary Tawiah
	Item
	Topic

	1.
	Call to Order (M. Norris):
A. The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m.


	2.
	Public Comment (M. Norris):
A. Welcome LMC students Peter Costanza, editor for the the LMC Experience, and Mary Tawiah, from Mr. Clarke’s Political Science class.

	3.
	Senate Announcements and Reports (M. Norris):

A. Curriculum Committee (L. Huffman): Curriculum passed some courses and just finished RAP. They are looking at Credit by Exam and Challenge Tests; both will be on the next agenda.  

B. GE Committee (A. Sterling): GE met last week and is mainly continuing to discuss GE outcomes, especially with the new 18 unit model. There hasn’t been any agreement on it, but they are making progress. 
C. DGC (M. Norris): DGC did not meet. 

D. Families (M. Norris): All four of five families have been signed off on except Music, which is about three weeks to a month behind. The next step is that the Curriculum chairs will begin the leveling process by looking at the equivalent courses. Michael Norris will call Mojdeh regarding the process for uploading the courses in the system. 
E. History TMC (M. Norris): Michael Norris spent time with Don Kaiper to correct the unit count and the option list. Don is rewriting the second part and will send it to Michael. Once it is done it will be returned to the Senate for a vote.
F. March to March (M. Norris):  The March to March is on March 4th at 10am in Sacramento. Participating students will meet with Senate reps and advocate for education at the community college level. Michael will consult the Union about putting out a letter to the faculty informing them that students maybe participating in this event, and to take this into consideration as long as students have communicated are trying to make the appropriate accommodations for being absent. Michael will ask Glen 

G. FSCC (M. Norris): Going through the last four of the five families. 

H. Creating Teacher Education (J. Townsend): There is currently an Education discipline but the State is creating a new one (Teacher Education) and an AA-T and are excluding early childhood education. It is believed that this trajectory does not make sense when the National effort is moving towards incorporating preschool into the education system. This topic will be aggendized for the next Senate meeting.


	4.
	
Approval of Previous Minutes  (M. Norris):

A. Corrections: Item 3, C: Add the five GE events – Conversation on the 18 unit model; a second GE Retreat in August; Conversation on what the last GE box should be in September 2012; and the last two events were about GE assessments. Item 9, A, 4: Change “whether it’s optional for” to “who it’s optional for”. 
1. Hearing no opposition to approving the minutes with the corrections, the minutes were approved. 

	5.
	
Agenda Reading and Approval (M. Norris):

A. Hearing no opposition to approving the agenda, the agenda was approved.

	
	AGENDA ITEMS ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

	
6.
	
Appointments (V. Richards):

A. Scholarship Committee: Rebecca Talley was approved by the Senate to serve on the Scholarship Committee. 

B. Graduation Committee: There hasn’t been any correspondence as of yet, requesting Senate representation for the Graduation committee. 

	7.
	Transfer Path Associate Degree Changes (R. Armour):

A. The Admissions department recommended to eliminate the option to menThe recommended change to the Transfer Path Associates Degree is relevant to students transferring to private, for-profit and out-of-state colleges. 

B. Motion to approve the changes as recommended by the Admissions and Records department.

a. Motion (L. Giambattista); Second (S. Ramirez); Vote: 13 – 0 – 0. The motion carries. 

	8.
	College Budget Committee (M. Norris):


A. At the last Senate meeting, Michael Norris brought forward the need for a college budget committee, especially out of concern for the Box 2A results. Senators were to share the item and discuss it with their constituencies for feedback. The Computer Science, Library, English and Biology departments all felt that it was a good idea to establish a budget committee. The Senate discussed whether the committee should be a stand-alone or an SGC committee and most Senators leaned toward being a part of SGC to ensure that there is campus-wide representation, dialogue and accountability.  

i. Recommendations: To make sure the budget committee is looking at the whole budget and not parts of it. Look at BP 1000  & 1000.09 and Standard 4, A, ii, a to support the need for a budget committee. Consult with SGC on what their preference on where they think the budget committee should be within in campus governance. 

ii. Concern: How much validity will the Senate’s input have when decisions are made?
iii. Motion to approve having a budget committee, and that it be a true shared governance committee that is underneath the SGC; Second (J. Townsend); Vote: 13 – 0 – 0. The motion carries. 


B. Michael Norris will take the results of the vote to Consultation and Ginny will take it to SGC.



	
9.
	
Substantial Change Committees (M. Norris):
A.  Skipped.  

	10.
	Instructional Management Reorganization (K. Horan):


A. VP, Kevin Horan, addressed the Senate about the newly proposed Instructional Management Reorganization slated to go into effect on July 1, 2013. The current structure has been in transition over the last three years. When Brentwood received Center status, LMC had the obligation of having an on-site Manager, which was a part of the $1 million apportionment. The new structure will have the VP serving as the Chief Instructional Officer (CIO), which was formerly a responsibility of the Senior Dean. It will also consist of three areas managed by three deans, one of which will also manage the Brentwood Center. Music and Recording Arts was moved to the CTE side from Liberal Arts. The new model is trying to make sure that all deans have both CTE and non-CTE courses/programs. Lead activities are assigned to each dean (Distance Ed, MESA, STEM Grant, Basic Skills, Child Development Center, CTE Grant Program Manager, CTE/Workforce Development). 

A management position was eliminated, the Senior Academic Services Manager (Tawny Beal), because the position wasn’t very focused, encompassing many projects that didn’t fit elsewhere under its umbrella. The responsibilities will be divvied up to different people and a CTE Grant Program Manager (a classified position) position will be created that is 100% grant funded, with no retreat or instructional rights. Counseling reports to Student Services Dean and the Library reports to Kevin Directly. The Center for Academic Support’s location and manager is still being worked through.

Dean Liberal Arts & Brentwood Center

Dean of Math & Sciences

Dean of CTE and Workforce Development

Art/Humanities                            3

Biological Science                 6

Administration of Justice             1

Behavioral Science                      3

Physical Science                    5 

Child Development                       3

Communication                           2

Math                                     12

Fire/EMS                                         1

Drama                                            1

Nursing                                   6

Business                                          4

English/ESL                                 17

Industrial Technology          2

Computer Science                         2

Foreign Language                        2

Physical Education               4

Recording Arts                               1

Philosophy                                    2

Music                                               3

Social Science                              4

Vocational Technology                 4

Travel                                            0

NDFG – Math                               4

Brentwood Center

MESA

Child Development Center

Distance Education

STEM Grant

CTE Grant Program Manager (Grant Funded)

Basic Skills

CTE/Workforce Development

TOTAL FT Faculty:                    38                                   

TOTAL FT Faculty:              35

TOTAL FT Faculty:                       19

i. Comments: It would be nice to have a position or someone who is knowledgeable about Distance Education and understands how to operate a comprehensive distance education program that has teeth. This would be beneficial for Accreditation purposes. The Liberal Arts & BC dean seems to be a tall order in conjunction with being in charge of Distance Education. 


ii. The reorganization will be presented at Monday’s College Assembly and Kevin will be reaching out to the department chairs. 



	
11.
	
Senate Representation (C. Park):


A. Christine Park presented reorganization options for the Academic Senate. The front page has the current representational structure. Option 1 is to have one representative for each department. Cindy and Christine did not think this was feasible or fair because of the size of different departments and would increase the quorum to 16 reps. Option two would include some groupings:  Voc Tech (Welding, Automotive, Appliances, PTEC/ETEC); Public Safety (Admin Justice/Fire/EMS/Nursing); Computer and Business; Speech and the Library would be moved out of Arts & Humanities with Drama being added to Arts & Humanities and Speech added to Journalism/ESL/Foreign Language/Speech; the Library would no longer be in a group. Quorum would be 12 representatives. (Brentwood added to both options would increase the quorums to 17 & 13). Does the Senate want representatives for 3 people departments or should be combined with larger groups? If that’s the case, the Library, Child Development and Behavioral Science would need to be grouped. In addition to the restructure, there has to be some Bylaws and Constitutional changes.


B. The Senate is proposing that the changes be made to the forms and resent to the faculty so that they can have time to look over them: Add that the current quorum to 12; add Brentwood; and change Language Arts to English. Christine will send it out electronically to the faculty making changes to the number counts on all pages (bylaws and options) and add in the text that she had consulted in advance with the departments that have been combined. The Bylaws and Constitution changes page will be first, followed by the Options. 


	12.
	District Research (M. Norris):

A. Tabled. 



	13.
	Adjournment (M. Norris):

A. The meeting is adjourned at 4:49 p.m. 
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